GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Wednesday 6th August 2003 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mrs P S Sweeney (Chairman)


Mrs T M Birkett


Mr T M Crookall


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mr R J Quayle 


Mrs J C Scanes

Apologies
Mrs. C S Atcheson


Mr. J E Lightfoot


Mr. D J Lace

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

CHAIRMAN’S
03/130
The Chairman welcomed the Press to the August Board

WELCOME

meeting and wished to extend her congratulations to the Peel Carnival Committee who had organised the event held the previous Sunday.  It was AGREED that an appropriate letter of congratulations be sent to the Committee.  

GARDEN
03/131
The Chairman presented the prizes to the winners of the 

COMPETITION

best keep garden and hanging basket categories in the Commissioners Annual Competition.  



Gardens 



1st Mr. Bradshaw



2nd Mr. & Mrs. Irving



3rd Mr. Dibble



Hanging Baskets



1st Mr. Birkett



2nd Mr. Oliver



3rd Hong Kong Delight Restaurant

MINUTES
03/132
The Minutes of the General Meeting held on 2nd July 2003 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.

PEEL KART RACES
03/133
Reference was made back to Minute 03/082 and it was indicated that a mistake had been made with regard to paragraph 3.  It was AGREED that the words “in previous years” be inserted between the words meeting and “to” on the penultimate line of the paragraph.  

REFUSE
03/134
The Town Clerk referred back to Minute 03/083 and indicated that as far as he was aware the Department of Local Government and the Environment had received differing views from the various local authorities on the Island with regard to the future of refuse collection.  Mrs. Birkett indicated that the Minister had previously indicated that the views of all the other local authorities with regard to refuse collection would be forwarded for the Commissioners consideration.  It was AGREED to request such correspondence from the Department in writing.

HARBOUR
03/135
As far as could be ascertained the commencement of

FOOTBRIDGE

the contract to construct a harbour footbridge in Peel was still scheduled for mid August 2003.  NOTED


Arising therefrom Mr. Crookall raised a suggestion that a floating pontoon could be utilised on the breakwater between the last two ladders before the lifeboat slip.  It was AGREED to raise this matter with Captain Brew at the Harbours Division. 

BUS SHELTER
03/136
Reference was made back to Minute 03/092 and it was noted that no progress had been made with regard to the bus company’s intention with regard to the permanent bus shelter in Derby Road.  It was AGREED to make a further enquiry as to current progress.  

MINUTES
03/137
A report of the Recreation and Entertainments Committee held on 15th July 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

COMMISSIONERS
03/138
The Town Clerk referred back to Minute 03/098 and 

WEBSITE

confirmed that Mr. Littler would attend the August meeting of the Recreation and Entertainments Committee meeting to discuss a proposed website for the Commissioners.

MOTORCROSS
03/139
The Town Clerk referred back to Minute 03/099 and

ON PEEL BEACH

reported that he had met with Mr. John Watterson of the Ramsey Motorcycle Club on Peel beach on 28th July 2003 when the suggested layout of the circuit and condition of the beach was inspected.  It was noted that a number of large stones were on the surface of the sand and some remedial work would be required to ensure they did not cause a problem on the evening of the motorcross races scheduled for 28th August 2003.  



The Town Clerk would liaise with Peel Police to ensure the traffic into and out of the town was properly addressed.

BAMBI CLUB
03/140
The Town Clerk read out a letter from the Secretary to the Bambi Owners Club which was noted by the Board.  The letter referred to the helpful attitude of Mr. Quane the Campsite Manager which had gone a long way to make the Bambi Owners Club rally a particular success.  NOTED
MANX FESTIVAL
03/141
The Chairman referred back to Minutes 03/106 and

WEEK

wished to stated that the Minute was worded incorrectly in that she was not criticising the Commissioners over the lack of promotion of Manx Festival Week.  The Chairman confirmed that the criticism was actually aimed at herself as she had attended the meeting last year to discuss this particular event and it had not received the attention it deserved bearing in mind that the Manx Traditional Boat Week festival did not clash with the Manx Festival Week during 2003.  

MINUTES
03/142
A report of the Housing Committee held on 16th July 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

PA 02/02167/B
03/143
Mrs. Sweeney referred back to Minute 03/114 in which

ON REVIEW

the Planning Committee refused approval On Review for the construction of two parking spaces on open land opposite Plot 157.  The matter would proceed to Appeal and the Commissioners considered the proposed increase of floor area of Plot 157 together with the addition of a detached garage and felt that the Commissioners should not object to this part of the application on the basis that the applicant had or would withdraw his Appeal in respect of the construction of two parking spaces on the open land opposite the property.  After discussion the Board AGREED and the Town Clerk was requested to forward an appropriate response to the Planning Committee.

MINUTES
03/144
A report of the Works Committee held on 21st July 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

COMMITTEE
03/145
At the request of Mr. Crookall it was AGREED to 

CHAIRMAN

minute the appointment of Mr. T M Crookall as Chairman of the Works Committee for the present municipal year 2003/2004.  The other Committee Chairman were – Mrs. T M Birkett – Recreation & Entertainment – Mr. D J Lace – Housing and  Mr. J E Lightfoot - Finance.

TOWN SPEED
03/145
Reference was made to the proposed extension of the 

LIMIT

30mph speed limited to the Ballawattleworth Cottage as a result of the town boundary extension.   Mrs. Birkett referred to cars speeding into Peel on the Ramsey road and indicated that it warranted some investigation and needed to be addressed.  It was AGREED that a letter outlining the concerns of the Board be sent to Mr. Hannay regarding this particular matter.  Mr. Crookall indicated that when the proposed new roundabout was installed in the vicinity of the Loades Factory it would go a long way to reduce the speed of cars on this section of road.  

EAST QUAY
03/146
The Town Clerk referred back to Minute 03/120 and indicated that he had contacted the Chief Trading Standards Officer regarding the selling of cars from the Quayside.  No breach of trading standards legislation was identified and the matter would need to be addressed from a different angle.  In this respect reference was made to possible Police action with the parking of cars on double yellow lines.  It was AGREED to raise the matter with Captain Brew of the Harbours Division also.

MINUTES
03/147
A report of the Finance Committee held on 28th July 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.  

RATE DEFAULT
03/148
The Town Clerk advised that an E-mail was awaited 

LIST

from the Rates Section of Treasury with the current rate default list for Peel.  As soon as it was received it would be forwarded to members for their consideration and information.

MAUGHOLD
03/149
Members noted an invitation to attend Maughold Civic 

CIVIC SERVICE

Service on Sunday 14th September 2003 at 3p.m.  NOTED
RNLI SERVICE
03/150
A Service of Thanksgiving was scheduled for Sunday 

OF THANKSGIVING

10th August 2003 and all the Commissioners were invited.  NOTED  

BURMA STAR
03/151
An invitation had been received from the Burma Star 

ASSOCIATION

Association (Isle of Man Branch) inviting the Commissioners to the 58th Anniversary of VJ Day and the end of the Second World War.  The service would take place at the Royal Chapel St. Johns at 3p.m. on 17th August 2003.  The Chairman indicated that she was unable to attend and it was AGREED that the Vice-Chairman attend in her place.  

STREET TRADERS
03/152
Consideration was given to a request from Ms. M Kelch 

LICENCE

of 29 Anagh Coar Close, Douglas who wished to operate a catering trailer serving hot and cold snacks on the Viking Longboat race day – 16th August 2003.  Mrs. Sweeney indicated that contact had not been made with the Longboat Race Committee and it was AGREED subject to obtaining approval from the Committee that the Commissioners would have no objection to Ms. Kelch being offered a street traders licence on this occasion.

PROPOSED ROAD
03/153
The Town Clerk referred to contact he had received that

CLOSURE – ORRY LANE
day regarding a proposed Road Closure Order in respect of  Orry Lane by a Mr. Gelling a painter and decorator.  It was noted that the former Post Office building was scheduled for improvement and contact had been made with the Department of Transport to indicate that scaffolding would need to be erected for a period of three weeks.  The matter was discussed at some length and providing residents were aware of the matter and that Mr. Lang would be accommodated in terms of access to his work premises the Board had no objection in consenting to the proposed closure of Orry Lane provided it took place after Manx Grand Prix Week.  

PORT ST MARY
03/154
The Town Clerk read out a letter of thanks from 

GOLF CLUB

Port St. Mary Golf Club Captain Mr. Terry Boyle in appreciation to Mrs. Sweeney, Chairman and the staff for the organisation of the recent Peel Civic Sunday Service.  NOTED
RECYCLING 
03/155
Mrs. Sweeney read out a letter from Mr. Roger Gimbert 

ISSUES

of 30 Derby Road, Peel regarding a proposal of his to address the Island’s bio-waste.  



Mr. Gimbert had looked at two areas of recycling the first of which was vertical composting units which would deal with the Island’s bio-waste at a cost of £38.40 per tonne and the handling of used plastics.  Mr. Gimberts proposal was that a Committee be established with a member from each set of local authorities that would co-ordinate and centralise the recycling effort for the Isle of Man and which would allow cost sharing and economic recycling of waste.  



It was AGREED that Mr. Gimberts letter be copied to all the Commissioners for their information and Mrs. Birkett indicated that she would support all that could be done to encourage recycling.  Mr. Quayle indicated that there would be a need for all local authorities to unite in their efforts to get the Government to support the issues raised by Mr. Gimbert.  

DISABLED ACCESS
03/156
Mr. Crookall referred to the recent meeting attended by some Commissioners and the Town Clerk in the Philip Christian Centre on 29th July 2003 which addressed the needs of the disabled in Peel.  Mr. Crookall referred in particular to the parking of vehicles in front of the town hall, which denied access to a vehicle carrying a disabled person to the Philip Christian Centre.  It was felt that the matter could be looked into with a view to keeping one side of the town hall clear for such access.



It was noted that a disabled access audit meeting was scheduled for the 9th September when groups of volunteers would address the needs of disabled access in certain areas of the town.  NOTED


This part of the meeting ended at 8.15p.m.
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